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Sunday School Summer Specials 
Beyond VBS, Kelly and Laurie continue to minister to West Lawn children 
and families in silly, and creative ways! Here are the special themes for 
each Sunday in July and August during the 9:30 AM Sunday School hour. 
Join us as we celebrate God through this fun filled summer schedule! 



The Next Chapter 
 

One of my favorite pastimes is reading. When I’m not paging through books for “work,” I thoroughly enjoy reading 
both fiction and nonfiction. I enjoy a poignant memoir, but particularly like nonfiction related to the American 
Revolution – the historical figures, concepts, battles, and rousing stories of fortitude. On the other hand, if I’m in a 
fiction kind of mood, I prefer to read speculative works, especially those in the science fiction and fantasy realm.  
 
The most recent book that I’ve read was The Day of the Triffids (1951) by English author John Wyndham. It’s a 
post-apocalyptic story where most people in the world are blinded by an apparent meteor shower and then an 
aggressive, invasive species of plants (triffids) starts killing people. The book is a real page-turner; one that I 
couldn’t put down and completed in less than a week. The story provoked introspection and reflection upon our 
present society and its moral choices related to science. Who would have thought that killer plants could provide 
such a vehicle for contemplation?!  
 
Like any good work of literature, each page adds to the story. As a reader, we’re captivated by the dynamic 
imagination of the author, delighted at what has happened, and eagerly anticipate what is going to happen next. At 
times, we’re surprised and sometimes shocked. We may find ourselves laughing, or crying, or even disappointed at 
some of the characters and outcomes of the story. All of these emotions and plot twists take us to a different place 
in our minds than where we were.  
 
Along those same lines, as a church here at West Lawn UMC, we’re experiencing the turning of the page, the 
closing of a chapter, and moving on to the “next chapter,” so to speak. Just as before Reverend Jeff Raffauf began 
his tenure at West Lawn UMC, there were previous pastors in which the church was led in ministry, chapters that 
laid the foundation for our present setting. And now as the page turns from Pastor Jeff to the “next chapter” that is 
Reverend Tom Ebersole, I’m excited to see where the story of God’s people here at West Lawn UMC will build off 
of the previous chapters of excitement, suspense, heartbreak, and redemption. The story of our church is a 
compelling adventure that is truly a page-turner as we have engaged in meaningful worship, fruitful ministries, and 
transformational mission… and will continue to do so! Where will God lead us? I’m not entirely sure, but I’m eager 
to find out as we turn the page.  
  
Your brother in Christ,  
 

Chris Hardy, Associate Pastor   
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PS – Speaking of books and reading… I just picked up a copy of Rise and Walk: The Trial and Triumph of Dennis 
Byrd (1993) that tells the compelling story of a professional football player that endured painful physical therapy to 
overcome paralysis. If you’re a guy and enjoy reading, I encourage you to find yourself a copy of this book and join 
us for a barbeque and discussion on Wednesday, July 13 at 6:00 pm at Chuck Chubb’s home.  
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Coffee and donut holes are back! 
Join us outside (weather pending) between 8:45 AM-
11:00 AM for fellowship time with your church family. 
And, if you are looking for a way to serve God through 
serving this Church, contact Kelly Rismiller to join this 
relationship-building ministry team by emailing 
kelly@westlawnumc.org or calling 610-507-9141.  

Snack Attack! 
If you are ever around 
kids, you know how 
many snacks they can 
eat in one day, one 
week, one month! New 
Journey Community 
Outreach recognizes 
this need for snacks, for 
the children whose 
parents are served 
through the food 
pantry.  
 
Any donations of individually packed snack treats are 
greatly appreciated. Please drop them off at the 
Welcome Center or Church office throughout the 
month of June. We would love to help stock their 
snack pantry before the end of this school year. Thank 
you! 

Sunday School Help Needed 
Be the light of God to our youngest members! West 
Lawn’s children’s ministry is seeking additional 
Sunday School teachers and Nursery helpers, especially 
to fill in during the summer months. Contact Kelly to 
be a blessing to over 80+ children! 
kelly@westlawnumc.org, 610-507-9141. 

No Meetings 

throughout the 

summer.   

Meetings will 

begin again in 

September. 

Grief doesn’t take a break during the summer, and 
neither will your Griefshare Team. Join us for a 
Summer 13-week session.  
 
This program features biblical, Christ-centered 
teaching that focuses on grief topics associated with 
the death of a loved one. Whether your bereavement 
experience is recent or not so recent, you will find 
encouragement, comfort and help with your grief. No 
matter what the cause of your loved one’s death, this 
is an opportunity to be around people who 
understand what you are feeling. You will learn 
valuable information about facing your new normal 
in life and renewing your hope for the future. 
 
We understand this is the summer and you may not 
be able to commit to the full 13 weeks. We invite you 
 to come and participate as often as you can. 
 

Registration is encouraged but not required. 
Contact the church office or to Pastor Lisa at 

484-529-4517 

WEDNESDAYS  
at 6:30PM 

HE-Brews Café  
 

SUMMER SESSION 

It’s not too late to 
sign up as classes 
run through  
Sept. 7th! 

mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
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Host a Meet & Greet! 
As we prepare to welcome Pastor Tom Ebersole and his wife, Kimm, to the West Lawn UMC family, let’s 
introduce them to our congregation through multiple small group gatherings.  These Meet & Greets, which can 
take place in your home, at a neutral location, or at WLUMC, are being scheduled for late July and August.   
 
Sign up today to express an interest in being a host. 

Welcome Pastor Tom & Kimm Ebersole! 
Join us for worship Sunday, July 3rd as we welcome Rev. 
Tom Ebersole and his wife Kimm. They have been married 
for 36 years and have two grown sons, Cole, and Ross.  
Kimm and Tom have known each other since childhood and 
grew up together in Chambersburg, Pennsylvania. Their 
common ground was the Chambersburg Fourth Street 
Church of the Brethren where they married in 1985. 
 
Tom graduated from Penn State University in 1987 with a 
B.S. in Earth and Mineral Sciences.  Kimm is a registered 
nurse with a BSN from Bloomsburg University.  She also 
holds a Masters in Healthcare Administration from 
Villanova University.  Following college, the Ebersoles 
moved to the Philadelphia area where Tom pursued a career 
in the environmental industry.  Kimm worked as an CICU 

nurse at the Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania and later as the Director of Quality Management at a 
Philadelphia based HMO.  In 1992, Kimm founded a Wayne-based healthcare consulting firm which Tom joined in 
1994.  
 
After attending Wayne United Methodist for ten years, Tom accepted the call to ministry and started seminary 
studies in the Spring of 2001.  One year later he was appointed pastor at Valley Forge United Methodist and 
remained there for 6 years.   In 2003 he attended the UM Northeast Jurisdiction Local Pastors Licensing School at 
Drew University, and in May of 2008 completed a Masters in Divinity at Palmer Theological Seminary in 
Wynnewood, PA.  In August of 2008 Tom was appointed full-time to Messiah United Methodist in Lafayette Hill, 
PA.  At Annual Conference, May 2010, Tom was ordained as an Elder in the United Methodist Church.   
 
In 2015 the Ebersoles sold the family business and Tom returned with Kimm to Wayne United Methodist Church 
as lead pastor where he served until accepting the Bishop’s appointment to West Lawn United Methodist.  Today, 
Kimm works with a legal healthcare consulting firm as Director of Marketing and Compliance.  Both Tom and 
Kimm are excited to join the West Lawn Church family in ministry. 
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Summer Choir 
We will be hosting a Summer Choir again 
this year as way to find potential music 
ministry participants and give them an 
opportunity to participate in a choir without 
the commitment of joining during the regular 
church year. We will do this for the 11:00 
AM service ONLY each Sunday from July 3 
through August 21. 
 
Here is some information on the Summer 
Choir: 
 

• Adult Choir will return to worship on 
September 4. 

• In between, we will have an informal 
summer choir for those that might like 
to sing but are not available to commit 
to the full choir year, or that might be 
interested in choir and would like to try 
it out. 

• There are no evening rehearsals. 

• We will gather at 10:15 AM in the 
Music Room and rehearse an easy 
anthem, then go upstairs and sing it for 
that service. 

• We will also quickly go over the next 
week’s piece so that if the same people 
are present they will have at least seen 
the piece of music. 

• There is no commitment; come as you 
are able to avoid vacations. 

• We will leave the chancel and quickly 
sit in the pews with the congregation as 
soon as the anthem is complete so 
people can sit with their families. 

 
This is a good opportunity to use your 
musical gift even if you cannot sing year-
round; or to come and sing even if you 
normally attend another service. Contact 
John Coakley at 610-678-5611 if interested. 

New Women’s 
Bible Study to 

Begin in August 
 

Pastor Lisa’s Tuesday 
morning women’s 
bible study has moved 
to Thursday mornings, 
9:30 – 11:00ish, in the 
Reiner Education 
Building, room 109.   
 

We are taking a break during the month of July, but beginning 
Thursday August 11, all women are welcome to join us as we 
begin to study the Holy Spirit.  
 
Please contact Pastor Lisa to register. 

 

Meet One of our New Stephen Ministers: 
Jim Schweitzer 

 

Although as a youth and young adult growing up in the church, it 
wasn’t until 1978 that I accepted Jesus as my Lord and Savior. 
Years had passed, and in 2018, my wife of almost 49 years and 
my best friend for 55 years, died after battling leukemia for 1-1/2 
years. This left me without my best friend and a good Bible- 
believing church  
 
I joined West Lawn in December of 2019 after having worshiped 
here regularly and having attended the GriefShare program and 
West Lawn Wednesdays. I have really been blessed by the 
wonderful fellowship I have found here through GriefShare, the 
Pairs and Spares Sunday School class, and the Prayer Team. 
 
The Stephen Ministry program has also added a huge dimension 
in my quest to have a closer walk with my Lord. Our preparatory 
classes and assigned readings have taught me how to be assertive 
in my caring relationships and how my Christian caregiving has 
evolved into a new “Way of Life” for me. 
 
With my Lord’s help, I am confident and excited to be His vessel 
to provide emotional and spiritual care to my assigned care 
receiver. I thank God for the Stephen Leaders who sacrificed 
their time over the past 20 weeks to instruct my class. I would 
encourage my brothers and sisters in Christ to consider being part 
of this much-needed ministry. To God be the glory.  
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VBS Recap 
This summer’s MONUMENTAL Vacation Bible School ministry was just that… MONUMENTAL! With a 
group of over 280 children, and 200+ servants, West Lawn’s disciples of Jesus Christ shared the good news of 
God's greatness! During the week, we learned through stories of Joseph's life that God loves us no matter what, 
that He is with us everywhere, He is in charge, and stronger than anything! We thank the entire congregation 
for its support of this ministry! 
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2022 Laity Academy - Part 1, August 5-6 
Part 1 of the 2022 Laity Academy will take place on August 5-6 
with in-person classes at Cedarville UMC in Pottstown. Eight clas-
ses will cover the Basic, Speaking, Leadership and Caring essential 
areas of lay ministries. They include classes in Preaching, Disciple-
making through small groups, Servant Leadership, “Generating 
Intense Bible Study Games for Adults,” “Empowering, engaging 
and nurturing our aging congregations” and “Making Every Prayer 
Count.”  

To register or view course discriptions, visit  
https://na.eventscloud.com/ereg/newreg.php?eventid=693449&  

 

Crossroads 

Opportunities to Serve 
at 11:00 AM Service 

Would you like a way to become 
more involved in your church and 
meet new people?  One easy way that 
you can serve is on a Sunday 
morning, as there are several 
opportunities to get involved, such as 
being a greeter/usher, helping out at 
the Welcome Center, or serving 
communion.  Servants are especially 
needed at the 11:00 AM service.  
 
If you are interested, please contact: 
Terrie Jenkins for greeter/usher 
Carolyn Ortwein for Welcome 
Center 
Pastor Lisa for Communion Steward 
 
All three can be found on a Sunday 
morning at the 11:00 AM service. Or 
you can call the church office for 
more information. 

National Night Out is 8/2/22 
National Night Out is a community-police 
awareness-raising event in the United States, 
held on the first Tuesday of August. 
 

The event has been held annually since 1984, 
and is sponsored by the National Association 
of Town Watch in the United States which 
began simply with neighbors turning on their 
porch lights and sitting in front of their 
homes. The first National Night Out involved 2.5 million residents across 
400 communities in 23 states; National Night Out 2016 involved 38 million 
residents in 16,000 communities across the United States. 
 
The event is meant to increase awareness about police programs in 
communities, such as drug prevention, town watch, neighborhood watch, 
and other anti-crime efforts. 
 
West Lawn UMC will once again be present at this year’s National Night 
Out on Tuesday, August 2nd.  This event will take place at the Lincoln Park 
Pool from 5-9 PM. We will be there representing our church handing out 
goodies and greeting the hundreds of guests that come to this family fun 
evening at the pool.  Stop by our table, join our hospitality team and simply 
help us embrace the community on what we hope is a warm, delightful 
summer evening! 

New Look for the Prayer Team 
You may have noticed over the past few weeks that the Prayer Team no longer offers prayer at the end of each 
service, but rather during the music after the sermon.  This is to give you an opportunity for prayer in response to 
the morning’s message. 
 

When you come forward, you will be greeted by one of 25 Prayer Team members, each identified by their Prayer 
Team nametag.  As they will always be wearing their nametags while on campus, prayer is always available.  Just 
stop one of them and ask.  They would be honored to pray with you on the spot. 
 

Prayer team members maintain a high level of confidentiality, and undergo annual training.  During our May/June 
training, we were pleased to welcome 5 new members to the team:  
 

Sandi Burt, Jenna Galan, Sarah Kahando, Jim Schweitzer, and Scott Szoke. 
 

They join our existing team:  Dan Allan, Judy Alvarez, Jody Anderson, Mary Davis, Tracey Davis-Witmyer, 
Darrell Denny, Elyse Elliott, Jody Funk, Karen Garverich, Karen Guers, Jenn Heist, Pastor Lisa Hoopes, Joyce 
Kershner, Tina Krize, Alex Massengale, John (Doc) Moyer, Carolyn Ortwein, Mark Reese, Mike Reinert, and Joe 
Stemler. 
 

If you would like to know more about opportunities for prayer at West Lawn, please contact Pastor Lisa. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/National_Night_Out#cite_note-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Drug_prevention
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Town_watch
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Neighborhood_watch
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Crime
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Women's Book Club will meet 
Wednesday, July 13, at 7:00 
PM in room 201 of the  
Community Center to discuss 
Anxious People by Fredrik 
Backman. August's book is  
Defending Jacob by William 
Landay.  

 
New readers always welcome! Come join the  
discussion! To be added to the email list or for 
information please contact Donna Barnhart at 
dmbhart2@gmail.com or 610-678-7873. 

The next Wilson Area 

Food Pantry distribution 

will be on July 15th from 

2:30-4:30PM in the 

WLUMC Community 

Center. Pre-registration is 

preferred and can be 

scheduled by calling 484-525-0980.  Donations 

accepted weekdays in the church office. Thank 

you! 

Opportunity House Emergency 
Shelter provides clients with 3 
meals a day, 7 days a week, 365 
days a year. That’s 1,095 breakfasts, 
lunches and dinners annually. 
 

Groups like our West Lawn UMC Opportunity House Team 
provide these meals by preparing and delivering them twice 
a month, on the second Sunday and fourth Monday of each 
month. 
 
If you would like to volunteer for this team to help some of 
the most vulnerable members of our community, please 
contact Kevin Dennis at 484-794-7633 or Kelly 
Knappenberger at 610-468-5358. 

Graduation Gifts 
Did you graduate from 
high school or college 
this year? Stop by the 
church office and pick 
up your gift from the 
church! 

Our first DivorceCare was a success! This 
spring, West Lawn held a 13-week DivorceCare 
class for the first time in a number of years. Led 
by two members of the church, this Christian-
based program supported eight people through 
this difficult time.  For four of the people, West 
Lawn is not their church home.  This important 
ministry is not only helping our own members 
but also people within our community. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a group 
facilitator, please contact Pastor Lisa.  Being 
divorced is not a prerequisite.  A new group will 
begin in the fall. 

Men’s Breakfast 
& Service Project 
 

On Saturday, June 
18, our WLUMC 
Men’s Ministry 
hosted a Men’s 
Breakfast in the 
Community Center 
with speakers 
Frank, Kyle & Zac 
Godwin.  After 
breakfast, they 
participated in a 
service project 
performing 
household repairs 
at the home of one 
of our church 
members who 
lives in the 
neighborhood. 
 
The next Men’s 
Breakfast will be 
held on Saturday, 
September 10th 
with speaker, Rick 
Rhoads. 

mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
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Throughout June, we’ve had a busy schedule– playing games, making crafts, and sing-
ing songs at VBS!  Hopefully you got to view the VBS video during worship after VBS 
was over. Then, a group of 32 youth headed to Hershey Park for a day of fun and  
fellowship. It was perfect weather– hot enough for the water park, but not too hot like 
last year.  Some focused on riding every rollercoaster, while others just had fun at any 
and every type of ride.   
 
Following that, a group of Middle Schoolers headed to Gretna Glen and the surrounding 
Mount Gretna area for the next two nights and two days.  We did it all– boating, gaga, 
high ropes, hiking, swimming, and lots of eating of course!  Check out the pictures on 
our Facebook or Instagram account (west_lawn_youth) to see all that we did.  Stay 
tuned for more pictures of our trips at the end of June and even our trip to WV in July.                                                                                     

-Trisha   

July 2022   
(See App for more details)  

 
7/5–  No Sunday School & No Youth 
 Group—Enjoy the Holiday with 
 Family! 
 
7/10– 9:30am-6/7th Sunday School 
 6-8pm Summer Youth Group 
 
7/17–  9:30– 6&7th Sunday School 
7/17-23– ASP TRIP to Craigsville   
               West Virginia 
 
7/24–  9:30am -6/7th Sunday School     
  NO Youth Group 
 
7/31–  9:30 am—6/7th Sunday School  

Handyperson needed 
      

A part of our revamping of 
the youth space includes  
being able to regularly use 
our game room.  We are look-
ing for an adult or two with 
the ability to rebuild some 
legs for two of our game  
tables, and put some simple 
tool TLC into our foosball  
table.   Contact Trisha here at 
church if you’re able to help.  
Supplies will all be provided, 
we just need your tool know-
how.   
trisha@westlawnumc.org 

For info, contact: 
  Youth Pastor 
Trisha Rabold 

  610.678.5611 (O) 
  484.432.7808 (C) 
trisha@westlawn

umc.org         More info and registration available on the App or web... 
https://westlawnumc.org/youth-summer-info 
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If you are interested in 
scheduling a baptism or 

joining the church, 
please contact the 
church office at of-

fice@westlawnumc.org / 
610-678-5611  

or one of the pastors. 

The Loyal 
Pairs & Spares 

Sunday 
School class 
topic for the 

summer 
quarter is:  

Transform: 
Fruit of the 
Spirit; Work 

of the 
Church; 

Pursuit of 
the People.  

Kristian Anthony Kissinger 
Baptized: 6/5/2022 

Son of 
 Kimberly Weniger &  

Jason Kissinger 

Oaklynn Grace Bohm 
Baptized 6/12/2022 

Daughter of 
 William & Stephanie Bohm 

Boy Scouts God & Life Program 
 

A Scout is reverent. He is reverent toward God. He is faithful in his religious 
duties and respects the convictions of others in matters of custom and religion. 
 
The God and Life emblem,  the fourth program in the God and Country Series (a 
program of the church) is designed for youth in 9th-12th grades. The goals of 
this program are: to strengthen young people in their relationship with Christ, to 
be open to God's calling in their lives, to make a plan for daily Bible reading, to 
experience the joy of serving others and to write a statement of commitment. 
The study outline is based on the life of the apostle Paul as recorded in Acts 9:1-
31.  
 
WLUMC member, Grant Schlegel (left) has recently completed his God & Life 
program with Pastor Jeff, and he will also be completing his Eagle Scout project 
here on campus in the near future. Congratulations Grant! 
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Dear WLUMC Family, Thank you so 
much for visiting me during my recent 
hospitalization and follow-up care at the 
post acute rehab.  It meant a lot that 
you checked up on me.  A special thanks 
to Pastor of Visitation, Terry Cooney, 
and to John Hartman for getting the 
handrails installed in my home! I have 
been able to return to my own home of 
50+ years.  Thank you all so very much!  
L. Gail Goetz. 

Kyle Beck & Molly Hottenstein Beck 
Meet the Becks: Kyle, Molly and two year old son, Henry! When Henry was born it was very important to 
Molly and Kyle to find a church that was welcoming to the whole family. They also wanted a church home 
where the family could participate together and be an integrated part of the community. They found what they 
were looking for in the WLUMC welcoming congregation and the truthful messages. This energetic family is 
on the go. Henry, being a toddler, loves everything about life. He likes to chat all day, eating ice cream and 
riding his bike. Dad, Kyle, loves to run and workout and spend time in the yard. His passion, however, is golf. 
He hopes one day to travel to play in places like Scotland and Ireland. Molly is busy with her orthodontic 
practice. She loves chatting with her patients and making beautiful smiles. She is also an outdoor enthusiast 
especially enjoying running and tennis. Welcome to West Lawn Kyle, Molly & Henry! 
 
Jordan & Jordan Unger 
Welcome Jordan and Jordan! No that’s not a misprint. Both of them are named Jordan! The four unit Unger 
family reside in Shillington and came to WLUMC thru their 5-year old son attending the West Lawn Preschool 
this past school year. However, prior to that, they also attended other events here and found the church to be 
very welcoming and made them feel at home. They found everyone to be extremely friendly and were 
impressed by the community involvement. Jordan is a stay at home mom to their two boys Cooper and 
Gunner, plus family dog, Nico. Meanwhile, Dad works at Yeager Supply in sales. As a family, they love to 
travel, especially to Disney. Family is also a big part of their lives and they enjoy spending time with both 
sides. They also enjoy sports and being present with their growing children. 
 
Jennifer Doyle and Meghan Doyle 
Mom, Jennifer, is a High School teacher at Muhlenberg High School.  Daughter, Meghan, is a rising junior at 
Wyomissing High School.  She is active in ROTC and our WLUMC Youth Group.  Jennifer and Meghan 
decided to join West Lawn after Meghan found us online and began participating in Pastor Chris’s online bible 
study group. Welcome Jennifer and Meghan! 

Roy S. Smith 
9/16/1926 – 10/16/2021 

Fred M. Cutts, Jr. 
3/30/1934 – 6/14/2022 

Dear WLUMC, Thank you so much for 
the West Lawn blanket. I will definitely 
use it when I go to college and for years to 
come. Matter of fact, I already started 
using it during the colder nights of the 
past month. Sincerely, Grace Swartz 



Sunday Worship 

  8:00 am Traditional Worship 

  9:30 am Praise Worship 

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

11:10 am Community Worship 

15 Woodside Avenue 
West Lawn, PA 19609 

www.westlawnumc.org 
Phone: 610-678-5611 

*************** 
OUR PASTORS: 

Tom Ebersole 
Chris Hardy 

Terry Cooney 
Lisa Hoopes 

The Perfect Pastor 
 
 Preaches exactly 15 minutes and then sits down; 

 Condemns sin, but NEVER hurts anyone’s feelings; 

 Works from 8 in the morning until 10 in the 
evening and never gets tired; 

 Is 26 years old and has been preaching for 30 
years; 

 Has a burning desire to work with teenagers but 
spends as much time with 
senior citizens; 

 Makes 15 calls a day on 
church members, yet 
evangelizes the unchurched 
at a record pace; and 

 Does all of the above 
without ever being out of 
the office when you call! 



 

JULY 28 
Chris Baldwin  
Scott Getrost  
Robert Grant  
Libby High  
Zachary Ricketts  
Christine Stephens  
Shara Sweitzer  
 
JULY 29 
Denise Chasse  
Jeffrey Fisher  
David Meharg  
Dolores Seitzinger  
Connor Stemler  
 
JULY 30 
Laureen Griffith  
Jonathan Marshall  
 
JULY 31 
William Branch  
Tracy Daniels  
Ben Hatt  
Danielle Strausburger  
Trevor Thenga  

JULY 8 
Suzanne Eshbach  
Joyce Luff  
Timothy McLean  
Alexandra Ricketts  
Bradley Rittle  
Xavier Rivera  
 
JULY 9 
Louise Coleman  
Kristina Dibilio  
Maynard Keilman  
Maribel Romero  
Shannon Strohmayr  
 
JULY 10 
Emma Crissman  
Kyle Gerner  
Karen Matz  
Benjamin Mochan  
George Vogel  
 
JULY 11 
Nancy Conrad  
Keegan Orzechowski  
Ryan Schartel  
Franklin Schneegold  
Robin Wagner  
Megan Weber  
Kyle Williams  
Barbara Williamson  
 
JULY 12 
Melanie Bechtel  
Michael Dierolf  
Jared Hoffmaster  
Shelby Kramer  
Drew Moyer  
 
JULY 13 
Angela Allan  
Kristin Hain  
 
JULY 14 
Deborah Davis  
Tommy Heim  
Lori Madara  
John McElhattan  
Gary Noecker  
David Ramsey  
Jeffrey Young  
 
JULY 15 
Martha Canouse  
Donald Faughner  

Holly Garber  
Jillian Hagerman  
Trevor Hills  
Lawrence Lee  
Lisa Taylor  
Bruce Troxelle  
Nicole Weed  
 
JULY 16 
Charles Barnhart  
Brad Gass  
Dennis McCarty  
Kimberly Rauenzahn  
 
JULY 17 
Lynwood Barnett  
Barbara Becker  
Marcia Binder  
Melissa Giroud  
Judy Greenawalt  
Travis Quillman  
Mark Yazemboski  
 
JULY 18 
Kathleen Ballick  
Gloria Behrenshausen  
Bernard Behrenshausen  
Nicholas Gilbert  
Kimberly Hershman  
Barry Koehler  
Abbigael Long  
Richard McIntosh  
Matthew Rhodes  
 
JULY 19 
Tammy Adam  
William Barrick  
Deborah Ferrara  
Lynn Greer  
Kristin Hall  
Jerry Pawlikowski  
Brenda Smith  
Diane Wertz  
Scott Wicks  
 
JULY 20 
Heather Geist  
Roxy Hain  
Corey Hertzog  
John Kramer  
Jerald Wilczynski  
 
JULY 21 
Delbert Berger  
Lee High  

Laura Hill  
Elaine Koch  
Joann McKechnie  
Barbara Slegel  
Joseph Soisson  
Jane Vitalo  
Amy Wall  
 
JULY 22 
Jeffrey Bryan  
Harry Ramsey  
Jenna Schneck  
Mark Warner  
 
JULY 23 
Harold Kahn  
Marilyn Layser  
Janice Lubas  
David Morris  
Lauren Zuidema  
 
JULY 24 
Ryan Gallagher  
Jim Griffith  
John Guers  
Shannon Magee  
Justin Raffauf  
Amanda Stine  
Pamela Van Winkle  
Daniel Young  
Lucinda Zell  
 
JULY 25 
Karin Althouse  
Clare Benz  
Heather Brossman  
Jacob Geist  
Tracie Henne  
Tierney Thompson  
Amy Weist  
Andrew Wert  
Meghan Wise  
 
JULY 26 
Amy Godwin  
Frank Godwin  
Sharon Knerr  
Ryan Larkin  
 
JULY 27 
Ryan Hauck  
Marci Kline  
Andrew Lacey  
Eric Shupp  
Jean Wetzel* 

*Jean Wetzel 
Berks Heim  
Rm A2/226 
1011 Berks Rd 
Leesport, PA  19533 
 

JULY 1 
Janelle DePalma  
Heather Fountain  
Cindy Hearter  
Cathy Ramer  
Jason Sailer  
Amanda Schaeffer  
Malorie Waters  
Erwin Wolf  
Justin Yetter  
 
JULY 2 
Chad Henne  
Ashley Lutz  
Riley Shaak  
Gerald Slemmer  
Nathanial Wanner  
 
JULY 3 
Kaitlyn Behrenshausen  
Tamara Cannon  
Linda Davis  
Elizabeth Dierolf  
Creeana Fisher  
Sharon Palmertree  
Rebecca Zeiner  
 
JULY 4 
Helen Clark  
Courtney High  
Colby Melnyk  
Charles Miller  
Linda Vicari  
 
JULY 5 
Kenneth Bunting  
Tracy Hamer  
Roy Harrington  
Lori Hedrick  
James Melcher  
Grace Miller  
 
JULY 6 
Brenda Austin  
George McCloskey  
Elizabeth McGuire  
Casey Skokowski  
 
JULY 7 
Robert Janiszewski  
Kywane Lindsay  Jr.  
Marcia Seifert  
Arlene Vandersall  
Harold Weber  
 

If we have 
inadvertently forgotten 
your birthday, please 

contact the office. 


